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Date:  July 17, 2020 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners 
  
From:  Sean Wilkinson, Director 
  Community Development Department 
 
Agenda Date: July 28, 2020 
   
Subject: Request for Approval of the First Amendment to a Tower Lease Agreement with Verizon 
  Wireless  
 
Exhibits: A - Tower Location Map 
  B - First Amendment to Tower Lease Agreement 
  B - Original Agreement (Exhibit B Page 1 of 2) 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Summary: 
Last year Weber County approved an agreement with Verizon Wireless, leasing tower space and a small 
area for equipment on County owned property in Eden. The property is located on a hill east of Snowflake 
Subdivision with access from Powder Mountain Road. It currently houses communication equipment for 
the Sheriff’s Office and television translator equipment for the Ogden Valley Recreation/Transmission 
Special Service District. Verizon Wireless will co-locate on the existing tower and build a 20 foot vertical 
extension. 
 
The first amendment to the agreement identifies the updated fiber route to the lease area as depicted on 
Exhibit B-1. This new exhibit replaces Exhibit B page 1 of 2 in the original agreement. All other provisions 
of the agreement remain the same.  
 
Recommendation: 
Approve the First Amendment to a Tower Lease Agreement with Verizon Wireless 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this amendment. As per the original agreement, Weber County 
will receive $18,000 annually ($1,500 per month) as a lease payment from Verizon Wireless. In 2017 
Weber County entered into a revenue sharing agreement with Eden Heights, LLC for the property in 
question. Eden Heights transferred the property where the tower is located to Weber County and the 
County agreed to share 35% of any revenue earned from the property for a period of 25 years with Eden 
Heights. 
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Exhibit A 
 

 
 
 

Tower Location 

Tower Access Road 
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